Mr. Donald Beggs 1204 Walnut Street Philadelphia 7, Pennsylvania

Dear Mr. Beggs:

Your letter of July 16 received, and I presume the answer would be "indifferent." I know Mr. Carter intends to get to this project; however, we have had so many other things of a more urgent nature that he has not discussed it in quite sometime. About the only suggestion I could make is that we just let the matter rest and when he becomes interested again communicate with you at that time.

Mr. Carter's offices have been air-conditioned for several years and the whole building is in the process of being at this time. so it is really very pleasant to work, and quite a shock to go home.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Secretary

KD:mm